 PROVIDENCE CREEK ACADEMY

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MONTHLY MEETING

March 24, 2014 
Executive Session 6:00 P.M. Board Room

Personnel and Student Matters
Present:  Christian Craig, Amy Santos, Robyn Roberts, Gary Stulir, Ed Ide, Shanna Simmens, Audrey Erschen

Regular Meeting 7:00 P.M. Library
1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Moment of Silence – 7:07pm-observed
2. Change to the Agenda – FMLA approval –item #8
3. Opportunity to address the Board of Directors - none
4. Approval of the February 2014 Board Meeting Minutes – Ide/Roberts – two changes – add a zero to the Executive notes “PCA will owe $30,000” and change under the Finance portion –the word aligned was spelled with two ‘l’s, one of which needs to be deleted
5. Board Committee Reports – 
Curriculum Committee- surveys were sent home for our language program.  The majority of our parents have responded that they would prefer Spanish as the language that is taught here at PCA.  Also, Danielle and Robyn will be involved in a webinar for Standards Based Grading.  From there, we will be involved in a cohort to get standards-based grading underway within the state.
Code of Conduct Committee met in March.  Eschool referrals was a discussion item –teachers would like to be able to print their own referrals but can’t under the current system.  Uniforms were once again a topic. 

Finance committee met on March 14th.  Chef Rogers informed them of federal increase in lunch costs- $2,843 of our local money will be put in from PCA as opposed to increasing student lunches by $0.10.  We are looking into recycling for the 2014-2015 school year, which will save us money, as well.  We are reporting that we still have $16,000+ that will be expended for new desktops in our K-2 classrooms.

Personnel Committee – Improvement plans for staff members.  

Motion to go into Executive Session – Santos/Roberts
6. Reports 

a. Head of School – Jennifer Kline used to be the Dept of Ed’s attorney – She is providing training regarding regular education and special education training- all of team leaders and two special education teachers; Bullying PD – Joan and Audrey will attend; 
Belinda got a letter from a disgruntled resident on W. Dennys Rd; Megan Farley received Honor Roll at Padua Academy

b. Director of Finance and Personnel – Budget – January goal was 58.3% we reported at 55.6% so we were under budget 2.7%; February goal 66.7% we reported at 61.9% so we were under budget 4.8%
Smyrna passed a referendum, but we won’t see those funds until 2016 (after they spend the funds) – State budget still has not been approved, but should have been in January- 
Implement a Safety in the Workplace “Reasonable Suspicion” policy – question regarding legalities, it was not run by a lawyer, but the State of Delaware (state HR department) that handles their policies provided guidance.  All of our policies should be in the employee handbook.
7. New Business
a. Action Items

1. FY 2014 January  and February Budget  - Craig/Stulir 
2. DOE Monthly Budget January and February  2014 – Stulir/Ide 
3. Letter of Forgiveness for Snow Days – Craig/Roberts
4. School Year 2014-2015 Calendar – Ide/Craig
5. PCA Safety in the Workplace “Reasonable Suspicion” Policy – effective immediately – Stulir/Ide- it will be sent via email and will be printed and signed off by each employee
6. Dress Code Update – Uniform from two vendors – recommendation to begin with the use of vendors Lands End and French Toast effective 2014-2015 – Stulir/Craig – discussion regarding detention for  (administratively there could verbal and written notices given to staff who do not enforce the policy)- also a discussion related to the limitations set forth by just those two vendors, which is unfortunate for those who are already following the code 
7. PCA Legal Counsel – Two proposals for new legal counsel, one coming from Saul Ewing and White and Williams – Recommendation would be to go with Mark Casarino (White and Williams) – Craig/Ide
8. FMLA approval – our Math Coordinator is out on Family Medical Leave – Stulir/Ide – Roberts abstained
b. Discussion Items

1. Pillars at Driveway – suggestion is to look at alternatives so that they would be more easily moved, in the event of emergency 
2. Intercom Security – Currently we do not have the means to communicate from outside of the classrooms, aside from radios – Our phone system cannot be expanded on because they no longer carry those phones, so if something happened to one of them, we’d have to find a used one.
3. Phone System - Our phone system cannot be expanded on because they no longer carry those phones, so if something happened to one of them, we’d have to find a used one.
4. Bus traffic pattern/car rider traffic pattern – proposing the idea of having a pull-in area for buses – current traffic pattern has the buses coming around the circle 
5. Sidewalk from back doors of café - 
8. Next Meeting – April 21, 2014 (Spring Break) or April 28, 2014 – all agreed on 4/28/14
9. Adjournment   - Ide/Roberts 9:02 p.m.
